POLICE DEPARTMENT BUILDING COMMITTEE
Organizational Meeting

Wednesday May 20, 2015
MINUTES
Present: Chairman Tom Burdick, Vice Chairman Clifford Libby, Pete Brown, Ralph Nesci, John Roche, Bill Weir, Mike Maniscalco (Town Manager), Sean Cox (Police Chief), Sgt. Timothy Dowty (Police Union Representative)
Call to order: Mr.Burdick called the meeting to order at 6:07 p.m. at the East Hampton Middle School Commons
Approval of the Minutes:  A motion was made by Mr. Nesci and seconded by Mr. Libby to approve the minutes of the May 4, 2015 organizational meeting.  Voted 5-0 in favor (Mr. Roche was absent during this vote)
Public Remarks: None
Possible Site Locations: Mr. Burdick created a graphic showing possible site locations. It was decided that this will be discussed at a future meeting after visiting other Police Departments in the area.
Suggestions on site locations: Mr. Maniscalco stated that the updated Friar Report will review the property at 201 West High St. for a possible PD site and will give specs for what is needed at a PD location. Mr. Brown brought up possible tax-base ramifications of using a location along Rt. 66 as a PD instead of for commercial use. Further discussion on site locations will be tabled until more information is gathered.
Schedule for PD visits: Chief Cox will speak with the Chiefs at the ECSU, Maddison, Coventry and Montville PDs to schedule visits and alert the Committee as to when these can occur.  These site visits will be considered Special Meetings.
Volunteers for information pertaining to possible site locations: To be discussed at a future meeting after more information is gathered.
Points of General Discussion: The Friar Report is currently being updated; the Committee will be provided with the information when it is available. 
It was decided that a baseline of minimum needs for the PD should be established.  Information to be gathered includes: a sketch of a “footprint” of a functioning PD (Chief Cox can provide the Montville PD floorplan), a minimum square footage on the types of specific rooms needed such as holding cells, weapons and evidence storage, sally port, interview rooms, offices, locker area, eye wash area, separate juvenile facilities, restrooms, etc.  PREA and ADA standards need to be adhered to as well.  Chief Cox mentioned that a needs assessment was processed a few years ago and he will provide a copy to the Committee along with standards for National (CALEA) and State (POST) accreditation.    

Planning for the future (20+ years) was discussed in regards to size of the PD: important not to have growth constraints. Things to think about: server rooms (tech storage constantly changing), possible dispatch services, public center, evidence storage, etc. Chief Cox mentioned that speaking to a couple of the aforementioned PDs will help with this information.

Possible grants and/or State or Federal funding was briefly discussed. Will be looked into. Mr. Maniscalco stated that a general quote from Downes Construction for building a new PD would be $450-$500/square foot.  The Friar Report should include more quotes.  
A motion was made by Mr. Libby and seconded by Mr. Weir to adjourn the meeting at 7:12 p.m.  Voted 6-0 in favor.

Respectfully submitted,

Eliza LoPresti

Recording Secretary
